
NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING 
FOR THURSTON COUNTY COMMUNITY PLANNING AND 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT–NISQUALLY SUBAREA 

PLAN ASPHALT REPROCESSING (RECYCLING) POLICY 

Thurston County’s Community Planning and Economic 

Development department will hold a public information meeting 

on Thursday, June 20, 2019, from 6:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. in Meeting 

Rooms 1 & 2 of the Lacey Community Center, 6729 Pacific Ave. SE, 

Lacey, WA 98503. A presentation will be given at this meeting 

beginning at 6:30 PM. The purpose of this meeting is for Thurston 

County Community Planning staff to distribute information to the 

community regarding a consultant literature review conducted as 

part of a proposed policy change. The proposed policy change 

would amend a single policy within the Nisqually Subarea Plan to 

remove language that currently prohibits asphalt reprocessing 

(recycling) within the subarea.  

The consultant literature review is available to review at: 

https://www.thurstoncountywa.gov/planning/Pages/comp-plan-

cp11-home.aspx. Citizens may submit mailed and emailed 

comments on Herrera Environmental Consultant’s literature 

review in advance of the meeting. Comments must be received by 

Friday, June 14, 2019, by 5:00 PM. Send letters to Shannon Shula, 

Associate Planner, Community Planning and Economic 

Development, Thurston County Courthouse, Building 1, 2nd Floor, 

2000 Lakeridge Drive SW, Olympia, WA, 98502 or to 

Shannon.Shula@co.thurston.wa.us. Or contact her at (360) 786-

5474 for more information. Hard copies of referenced documents 

are available at the above location and online at the Thurston 

County Community Planning website at: 

www.thurstonplanning.org. 

Persons with disabilities requiring reasonable accommodations to 

participate in the meeting should call the staff contact listed above 

to request ADA accommodation at least five days prior to the public 

meeting. Persons with speech or hearing disabilities may call via 

Washington Relay: 711 or 800-833-6388. 
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